                                CODY SHOOTING COMPLEX
                                       General Membership Meeting

                                                 October 11, 2016
General Membership Meeting
The meeting was called to order by President Otis Smith at 6 pm. There were( 6 Officers and 4 Directors present.  No members at large present. The minutes of the September meeting were approved by a motion from Treasurer Mike Schnell and seconded by Director Mike Cannella.  All approved.
Old Business
President Otis Smith, Vice President Jerry Stroh and Treasurer Mike Schnell met with the gate people to finalize the price and installation process.  Originally 100 swipe cards were ordered this amount was increased to 400. Treasurer Mike Schnell sent a deposited check for $4000.00 to keep the cost as is.  Youth Director Tiger McNeil will dig the electrical trench this Saturday and Vice President Jerry Stroh will lay the electrical lines. The price of the gate is $15,371.00 they deleted two items off the original estimate but added 400 more cards @$5.00 ea.. President Otis Smith and Director Mike Cannella met with both Park County and Shoshone Rec. Boards – seeking 1/3 cost from each for the ADA bathrooms (Skeet and NRA). 
New Business
Vice President Jerry Stroh blew out the sprinklers at Sporting Clays. He also made a plea for dog owners to lease their dogs as it states in Range Rules as he is tired of poop at the ranges. Vice President Jerry Stroh marked the power line for the gate and will lay the cable on Saturday after Youth Director Tiger McNeil trenches..  There was a discussion with Director Marty Romero regarding breaker size and amps needed for gate.  President Otis Smith will check with the gate company on breaker and amps. Treasurer Mike Schnell asked that 30% be considered for the general fund from venues.. Director Mike Cannella made a motion to do this now,  Treasurer Mike Schnell seconded the motion.  A discussion was had and a vote of all in favor was taken.  He also talked about the CD and moving some of the money to another type of account as the CD is only paying .09% interest. He will look into other possibilities for investment by the first of the year.  It was discussed about raising the shotgun venues fees.  That will be determined by each venue manager.  Secretary Katie Brass handed out venue information sheets to be completed and returned by the November meeting as the website, calendar and Face book all had different times dates etc.  Beth will make it all the same once the forms are returned.  President Otis Smith stated that the rifle range in door enclosure needs to have a window so that outside shooters can see inside and visa versa.   Director Mike Cannella will do the window. President Otis Smith had a discussion with Best of The West regarding the rifle range. An agreement was made for all to be respective of one another at the range.  Director Rich Redovian needs to buy target supplies – how does he pay.  Treasurer Mike Schnell said to sign bill-put venue on it and have it sent to the Complex box.

Treasurer Mike Schnell made a motion to adjourn with Director Mike Cannella seconding the motion.  Adjourned at 6:40 pm

Respectfully Submitted

Otis E. Smith – President                                                  Katie Brass-Secretary 


